
 
 

 
PUBLIC HEALTH DIVISION 
Center for Health Protection, Drinking Water Services 

 

 Kate Brown, Governor 

800 NE Oregon St. 
Portland, Oregon 97232-2162 

Voice (971) 673-0405 
FAX (971) 673-0694 
TTY (971) 673-0372 

February 26, 2019 
 
 
Cody Ott 
Lakeview Grocery 
19385 Hwy 36 
Blachly, OR 97412 
 
 
RE: Warning letter for failure to report coliform bacteria monitoring for the Lakeview 

Grocery public water system 4195160 
 
Dear Cody, 
 
This letter is to inform you that coliform bacteria monitoring for your water system has 
not been reported for the previous three sampling periods. 
 
This is a violation of Oregon Administrative Rule (OAR) 333-061-0036(6) if the 
monitoring was not conducted as required or a violation of OAR 333-061-0040(1) if the 
monitoring was conducted as required but not reported.  
 
Due to the rule violations identified above, you must monitor for coliform bacteria from 
the distribution system during the month of March 2019 in accordance with all the 
applicable provisions of OAR 333-061-0036(6). This monitoring must be reported to the 
Oregon Health Authority, Drinking Water Services by April 10, 2019 according to OAR 
333-061-0040(1)(b)(A). 
 
You can submit sampling results using one of the following methods: 
 

• Email the reports to: dwp.dmce@state.or.us 
 

• Fax the reports to: (971) 673-0694 
 

For faxed data, please include a cover page indicating the number of pages 
(including the cover), your name and your phone number. 
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• Mail the reports to:  Water Quality Reports 
     PO Box 14350 
     Portland, OR 97293-0350 
 
If the required monitoring is not reported, it may result in enforcement action and may 
include the assessment of civil penalties as prescribed by OAR 333-061-0090. Please 
contact Jeff Green with Oregon Department of Agriculture at (541) 913-8837 if you have 
any questions.   
 
Your immediate attention to this matter is appreciated. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Oregon Health Authority 
Drinking Water Services 
 
cc:   Jay MacPherson, Oregon Health Authority, Drinking Water Services 
 Jeff Green, Oregon Department of Agriculture  


